
 

 

Friday 25th March 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
PE Introduction and Expectations 
 
I wanted to take this opportunity to introduce myself. I am the new Head of Physical Education - Mrs Kohut. I am writing 
to outline our PE expectations, so they are clear with you as well as students going forward into the Summer term.  
 
Basics 

Students are currently coming to school in PE kit on the days they have PE lessons. As teachers we meet students in the 
classroom and walk them in a line quietly and sensibly to their designated PE location. We expect students to follow 
these simple behaviour principles, they are designed for your child’s safety, and those that cannot will be given a 
behaviour consequence.  

 
PE kit and participation 

We expect all students to take part in PE, all we ask is that they give 100% effort. If a student cannot physically take part 
in the lesson for any reason, such as illness or injury, we require a note from home, a phone call or email before the 
lesson. Those students will then be able to take on a different role in the lesson, such as helping with equipment, 
coaching or peer reviewing. They will still be asked to wear PE kit to look part of their class.  

Students who refuse to take part in PE without a fair reason will follow the behavior for learning protocols.  
 
PE kit consists of: 
 
Black jogging bottoms, shorts, leggings. 

 Black T-Shirt, polo top. CODA T-Shirt or long sleeve top.  
 Black jumper or hoodie - small logo is fine. 
 Black sports style jacket or sports coat. 
 Suitable trainers. 
 In cold weather, woolen hat and gloves. 
 Base layers may also be worn. 

 
If a student forgets their PE kit in a half term the following sanctions will be followed.  

 1st time warning 
 2nd time warning 
 10 – 30 minute detention 
 3rd time phone call home and 1 hour Head of Year detention.  

 
Those students excused practically will still be asked to bring kit for their non-practical role in the lesson. 
 
Assessment 

From September, the PE department will be reporting home on student’s progress in PE. They will be assessed in a 
variety of sports through the year. We will look at their progress physically and cognitively and predict a target grade 
against their flight path. In the new academic year more information will be set out to help when interpreting the PE 
reports. 



 
 
 

 

For any queries regarding these expectations. Please contact via my email nkohut@cityofderbyacademy.org 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs Kohut  
Head of Physical Education 


